Proposed federal budget, tax
cuts could stunt affordable
housing

By Michelle D. Layser, The Conversation

Low-income Americans are already struggling to keep a roof
over their heads due to a growing affordable housing shortage.

But budgets drafted by the Trump administration and Congress,
along with provisions in the tax cut package, are bound to
make matters worse.

As a researcher who studies the intersection of tax law and
housing policy, I am concerned about how these proposed
changes would reduce the volume of new housing for low-income
people and cut aid that people facing economic hardship use to
cover their rent.

The federal government stopped building public housing two
decades ago after years of declining construction. Although it
has demolished many of these homes, the government continues
to own and rent out about 1.1 million of these units.
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